Parents:

Thank you for coming to NRV Junior Volleyball tryouts.  

a) The Parent’s Meeting.  Welcome!!!  This is just to answer a few questions about tryouts, to give you this envelope and share the info below.  We’re really glad that you’re here.  

b)  Making The Team.  Your daughter may be asked tonight to join NRV’s top 15’s  team or you may get a phone call from me tonight.  If so, Karen or I will need your nonrefundable deposit by Wednesday night.  Your daughter may get a call from me or Monday or Tuesday.  If so, please have the deposit to Karen or me within three days.    

( To mail a deposit to Karen, please use this envelope.
( If it’s easier to drop it off by my house, I live at 6023 Marsh Wren Lane, Roanoke, 24018.

c) When The Team Is Picked:  When all deposits are received, the team will be complete.  We feel like this will occur by Thursday or Friday.  At that time, names will posted at www.coachhouser.com and probably on the NVR website.  

d) Why The Deposit?  The Monument City tournament is filling up.  Our 15’s team is on the Monument website, but we’re not entered until they receive the money.  Shamrock entries begin Dec 1 and it almost always fills up in a few days.   The first teams that pay are the teams that get in.  Plus the girls need uni’s as quickly as possible!
e) Practice and Their Locations:  Our first practice will probably be Dec 2nd  at Faith Christian which is about 3 miles from here.  The address is 3585 Buck Mountain Rd, Roanoke, VA 24018-8909.   Many practices will probably still be at The Edge.  

f)  Our First Team Activity:   This will probably be Saturday night, Dec 5th.    It’s “Dinner And A Movie!” night with Coach Kendall and Coach Easter.  I had already planned to be at Wintergreen with my wife, so I can’t participate.  I will be back in time for Sunday practice.  If anyone can’t make the team activity, please let Coach Houser know.  
g)  Some Of Our Team Philosophies:  

(  We want every girl to improve as much as possible. This occurs at practice, not in games.  All girls should get an equal amount of touches at practice.  There will no “service” players.  
(  Playing time is the discretion of the coaches; just like the girls’ curfews and the girls’ boyfriends are the parents’ decisions. Discussions about playing time will not occur b/c they would be counter-productive.  Contacting Karen Bolton about playing time issues will probably be equally counter-productive.

(  Girls will be expected to “keep up” their practice time.  I require this so that the team plays well at tournaments, and so each girl improves as much as possible.   Girls can make up their time by attending older teams’ practices or by attending a voluntary.  Our first voluntary practice may be 5pm to 7pm on Wednesday November 25.  Four others have already been tentatively scheduled on my player training website.  If a girl cannot possibly even come close to keeping up her practice time, then maybe the 15’s club team is a better choice. 
h) Our Next Parent’s Meeting.   This will occur Sunday Nov 29th.  Check the website for more details.  This is where we will be more specific about everything.  
Thank you again for coming!  I can’t wait for the season to start!!!
Coach Houser

"The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others."
Mahatma Ghandi
